



# Non-Arthroplasty Hip Registry

**British Hip Society - NAHR**

**Working Group Meeting**

**Friday 16<sup>th</sup> March 2018**  
**BHS meeting Derby BHS**

## **MINUTES**

### **1 Present**

- a. Vikas Khanduja, Ajay Malviya, Matt Wilson, Tim Board, Callum McBride, Marcus Bankes

### **2 Apologies for absence**

Tony Andrade

### **3 Consent**

- a. In May 2018, requirements for consent are changing according to new General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR), the NAHR consent process will need to be compliant with this.
- b. VK confirmed that new consent form for NAHR has been passed to BOA solicitors for review. There will be small contribution to costs from the NAHR to the effect of £600. All agreed to contribute.
- c. Amplitude also have some wording for consent that will need to be added to website. **AJM to action**

### **4 MDS**

- a. Marcus Bankes circulated new MDS v1.2 to members prior to meeting.
- b. Various changes and edits discussed and agreed
  - i. Option for fellow to be added
  - ii. MW suggested phone number added to main consent to allow phone call follow-up in future – agreed. **MB to add.**
  - iii. All agreed on nomenclature of anteversion and retroversion for femoral deformity/ osteotomy
  - iv. NAHR logo and website to be added
  - v. Agreement that surgery to Hamstrings and adductor tendon would not be added
  - vi. Fairly lengthy discussion about whether psoas release after THR should be included. It was concluded that we can add post-hip replacement, next to previous hip arthroscopy in the MDS which should resolve the issue.

- vii. Addition of injections to capture complete hip pathway discussed. Agreed not to add this as it would add significant amount of data without much benefit.

## 5 **Research**

- a. Agreement there was need for NAHR research committee to handle data requests.
- b. VK confirmed that AJM, CMB and TB would be members of this group
- c. MB circulated old research request forms, which will need updating – **AM, TB and CMB to review and update.**
- d. **Process for data requests will need to be discussed with TORUS to ensure IG compliant – VK to send form to TORUS once ready.**

## 6 **Annual Report**

- a. Agreed reports would continue to run to end of year.
- b. MW has previous work suggesting database should be interrogated five months after year end to capture complete data.
- c. Therefore data request June 2018 to allow report preparation for launch at BOA Sept 2018. – **AM and VK to speak to Amplitude.**

## 7 **Application**

- a. Following meeting, group met with Faisal to discuss possibilities for development of NAHR application
- b. Main aim to improve compliance with score collection
- c. Problem is whether patients would download and keep app on phone
  - i. Options could:
    - 1. be more regular score collection
    - 2. Motivational notifications
    - 3. Notifications of physio regime and exercises – possibly standardised protocol – see 8.d.i
    - 4. Collection of activity data
- d. Faisal suggested development of feasibility app to look at usage and rates of deletion from phone. Estimates would cost 500-1000. **MB to liaise**
- e. TB suggested alternative would be work with established app such as My Recovery as add on. – **TB to discuss options with My Recovery.**

## 8 **Priorities for 2018**

- a. Refinement and completion of MDS
- b. Possible development of App as above
- c. Improve data compliance
  - i. Group to consider possibility of hiring individual, possibly as part of TORUS to collect data/ call patients.
- d. Possible standardisation of physio protocols
  - i. MW offered to collate physio protocols of NAHR WG members and work with Alison Smeatham to see if possible. **Members to email MW with protocols.**

## 9 **Date of next meeting:**

4<sup>th</sup> June 2018, 9pm